#### The Four-Way Test

Of the things we think, say or do

- 1 Is it the TRUTH?
- 2. Is it FAIR to all concerned?
- 3 Will it build GOODWILL and BETTER FRIENDSHIPS?
- Will it be BENEFICIAL to all concerned?

#### **Club Leaders**



Jack R Ewing President



Robert D Frizell President-Elect, Projects Chair



Christine L. Smith Vice President



Michael Soden iPast President



Jay Larsen Secretary



Lauren Robydek Treasurer



Jim Paxton Bulletin Editor, Club Director



Ashley Mahaney Sergeant-at-Arms



Susan Holland Johnson Club Director, Rotary Foundation Chair



Darcy A. Dougherty Club Director



Gerry Holinski Club Director, Membership Chair



Caroline A. Orzes
Public Image Chair,
Club Director



# **Green Valley Rotary Newsletter**

A 100% Paul Harris Fellow Club

GreenValleyRotary.org/ Volume 31

## **This Week's Program**

**April 9, 2015** 



Presenter: Michelle Jackson, President

Program: Junior Achievement of LV

Junior Achievement was founded in 1919 by Theodore Vail, president of American Telephone & Telegraph; Horace Moses, president of Strathmore Paper Co.; and Senator Murray Crane of Massachusetts. Its first program, The Company Program, was offered to high school students on an after-school basis. In

1975, the organization entered the classroom with the introduction of Project Business for the middle grades. In the last 25 years, Junior Achievement has gradually expanded its activities and broadened its scope to encompass an ever-widening student population.

Student of the Month: Green Valley HS

Sergeant-at-Arms: Weekly Bulletin Scribes
04/09 Mike Soden 04/09 Steve Tucker
04/16 Mike Peterson 04/16 Bob Hulshouser
04/23 Jim Paxton 04/23 Susan Johnson

## **Rotary Recap**

April 2, 2015

By Debbie Mitsch & Jim Paxton

Rotary Club of Green Valley (RCGV) President Jack Ewing called the meeting to order at approximately 7:15 a.m., following the earlier bell, which initiated breakfast and fellowship. Pres Jack led the members in the Pledge of Allegiance before Treasurer Lauren Robydek introduced guests including Dr. Ran Jia, a guest of Gerry Holinski and the day's speaker, Dr. Renee Coffman of Roseman University.

Pres Jack thanked members who attended the District Foundation Dinner, held recently at Treasure Island Resort and Casino. Jack said our Club had a great showing, and he apologized for leaving early due to his wife's illness. She is recovering. Thanks were also given for member donations toward the Club Foundation goal following a recent alert from Foundation Chair Susan Johnson; Susan had said that RCGV was behind in giving. Various members stepped up to ensure that the goal was met, and our commitment will probably even be exceeded.

Dave Jochman, who recently chaired the Stand Down clothing and food drive for homeless vets, read a thank you note from US Vets. RCGV members donated \$400 cash in addition to two pickup truck loads of clothing and books during the March event

Birthdays



Brian Whitaker April 21

#### Wedding Anniversaries



David H. Lee Apr 16



Brian Whitaker May 05

# Events April 2015

April 2015 04/09 - Club Meeting: Junior Achievement of LV, Michelle Jackson CEO 04/16 - Club Meeting: Teache Mini Grants 04/23 - Club Meeting: 04/30 - Club Meeting: RYLA May 2015 cash, in audition to two pickup truck loads of clouming and books during the infarch event.

Jim Paxton announced that the Club level of the Dan Stover Music Competition was conducted on the previous day. The winner is a senior violinist from Green Valley High School (GVHS), Angelica Clemente. A family conflict prevented her from attending this week's meeting. The Runner up was a clarinetist from Silverado HS, Jay Savoy. Angelica will compete in the next level of the Dan Stover competition, Sunday, April 26th at Anthem.

Jim Frey reported that the Four Way Speech Competition is progressing, and our Club's entry will be competing at the Regional Level on April 16th. The regional will be held at the Las Vegas Rotary Club's noon meeting at Lawry's.

Fine Master Mike Peterson provided some interesting trivia for the upcoming Easter holiday. Members were surprised to learn that Peeps is the number one selling Easter candy, with over 600 million sold each year. Next, Mike P. led the membership in a Happy Birthday "serenade" for Susan J. and Jim P. Judy Lloyd was recognized for her two year anniversary with the Club.

Happy Dollar highlights included Dick Schwartz, who announced that he will be traveling back to Ohio for an extended period as a consultant for a new medical practice that is being set up by his former associates. Delinda Crampton has her kids at home for spring break, but due to busy work schedules, she has not been able to spend as much time with them as she would like. Susan J reported, happily, that her husband and Joe Hardy, Jr. were just appointed to the Judiciary. Congratulations! Susan also was happy that her wine collection was replenished during her recent trip to El Dorado County, California.

Past Pres Mike Soden enjoyed his recent cruise, and particularly the WIFI aboard ship. Jim P will leave following the meeting for his last ski trip of the season. Darcy Dougherty reconnected with a friend at Giadas, and she was one of several members who referenced Dave J's antics at the Foundation Dinner. With encouragement from the members, Dave preformed again, so more of the Club got to see what they missed. Dave's statement that "White men can't dance," was put into question with some nice dance moves and shakes.

Gerry H was called upon to introduce guest speaker Dr. Renee Coffman. Dr. Coffman is co-founder and current CEO of Roseman University, which was established in 1999, as a private, not-for-profit educational institution. Current enrollment has reached 1,400, at the three campuses, Henderson, Summerlin and South Jordan, UT.

The University's business model has enabled them to reinvest earnings into new programs. Today, according to Dr. Coffman, Roseman University has Colleges of Pharmacy, Nursing, Dental Medicine, and an MBA program. Plans are well underway to start a College of Medicine at the former Nevada Cancer Institute Foundation Building in Summerlin. Dr. Mark Penn has been named the founding dean. Sixty students will launch the program in the fall, 2017. The College is projected to grow to 480 students and 200 full time employees. Coffman projected that the College will have a positive economic impact to the community.

Pres Jack thanked Dr. Coffman for her informative presentation, before Lauren asked her to draw the day's raffle ticket. The drawn ticket belonged to Don Havens, who in turn pulled a face card from the deck, winning \$10. Don led the Club in reciting the Four Way Test before the meeting was adjourned at 8:15.

## **Visiting Rotarians**



# **Guests**

Dr. Ran Jia

**Dr. Renee Coffman - Speaker**